	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2021/1428/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Matthew Dempsey


	69 Leverton Street

London

NW5 2NX

	Proposal(s)

	Erection of infill side rear extension at ground floor, alterations to rear glazing, and installation of rooflights at 1st floor rear and main roof levels

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	n/a
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of No. 71 Leverton Street has objected to the application on the following grounds:

a) Concerns about loss of light to kitchen.
b) Desire to protect Rose bush.
Officer Response:
a) The proposed infill extension will involve the raising of the party boundary wall between Nos 71 and 69 by approximately 0.6m.  Having reviewed the position of the neighbouring windows in relation to the existing and proposed party wall arrangement, it is not considered there would be any negative impact on the amenity of the neighbouring occupier in terms of loss of light and outlook.  There is no proposed alteration to the form of closet wing at the application site and so existing daylight angles from this wing to the neighbour’s side kitchen window will not be affected by the new infill extension.  
b) The Council has sympathy with the gentlemen with regards to the desire to protect the Rose bush planted by his late daughter. There are no planning powers to require developers to protect flowers or bushes, as these are not trees, but in this instance the Council has spoken to both the neighbour and the applicant and it is understood that every effort shall be made to protect the bush before, during and following development taking place.  

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission




